?  Parent Council

Newsletter September 2011 
PLEASE READ – IMPORTANT INFORMATION
Dear Parent/Carer

As you are aware ? Primary School recently met to review their Constitution. It was great to see new faces come along and be involved, attached is a copy of the new draft constitution and I would be grateful if you could please read this, and if you wish anything to be added or changed, please contact the school or myself, (Chair Name )
For those of you who are new members to the school, 2007 saw the legislation come into force which disbanded the old School Boards and gave rise to the new look Parent Councils. Some Schools decided to amalgamate the Parent Teacher Association with the Parent Council and some decided to keep them separate. At Glamis it was decided to keep them separate. Both groups are equally important but have different functions as described below:
What is the Parent Council

The Parent Council is a group of parents selected by members of the Parent Forum to represent all the parents of children at the school. Parent Councils are very flexible groups and the Parent Forum can decide on what type of group it wants to represent their views.
Types of things a Parent Council can get involved in are:

· Supporting the work of the school

· Gathering and representing parents’ views to Mrs Ferguson , education authority and Education Scotland 
· Promoting contact between the school, parents, pupils providers of nursery education and Angus Council 

· Being involved  in the appointment of senior staff 
What is the PTA

The Parent Teacher Association brings together parents, teachers and others to raise money and to support the school. It provides an opportunity for everyone to work together towards a common goal. All parents can become involved in the PTA even if they only have a small amount of time available. The school benefits greatly from the money raised by the PTA and without them the children would not have the opportunities to go on school trips e.g. Annual Christmas Pantomime.
PTA meetings are a social event and a good way for new parents to become involved in the school. 
The PTA will require 6 new members to join the committee at their A.G.M on Wednesday 6th October 2011.  Any parents wishing to become involved in the PTA should contact   (Name)  (Secretary) E-mail:                        
Tele: 
What does a PTA do?
· Raise funds to help the school provide “extras” for the pupils e.g. reading books for the children and equipment for the playground 
· Run social events for parents and children : School Discos , Christmas Parties , Sports Day 
· Provide support for school trips, outings and other social events – Pay for buses for school trips RHS and trip to Crathes Castle 
The PTA is a valuable asset to the school but again needs the continuing support of parents 
Parent Council
 Any parent of a child at the school automatically becomes a member of the parent forum and can attend all Parent Council and PTA meetings. It was proposed that a parent member be elected from each school year so that a full representation can be made across the council. This is in addition to the office bearers. Parent Council Members are able to vote on decisions should they arise within the school. I would like you to consider becoming a member and if you are interested would be grateful if you would contact me or the school so that we can put your name forward before the 22nd September indicating which class you would like to represent. 
Meetings can be a social event especially for new families who have moved into the area, it can be a good way of meeting people, and becoming involved in school life and the changes that are going on in our children’s education. You will be made very welcome at Parent Council Meetings and I can assure you that we try to keep our meetings as informal as possible so they are not daunting. Tea/ coffee will also be provided as refreshment – nothing stronger needed yet!!! 
If you would like to bring another parent from the school along with you to the meetings, or if you would like someone to chum you along, please contact me or any of the office bearers who will only be too happy to pick you up.
Aim of the Parent Council:
To assist in making our school even more successful than what it is with the involvement of parents and enhance both the educational and personal development of all our children in a fully inclusive and safe and happy environment.

Benefits of getting involved in the Parent Council are: 

· Parents are important and make a real difference to children’s learning- when parents are involved children and young people do better and achieve more
· Gives you the opportunity to work together with everyone involved in school life- parents learners ,teachers school staff and the wider community – to support the school 
· Gives parents a chance to have a say in their child’s education – and a opportunity to express their views and wishes

· Helps build links and involve parents with the wider learning community – nurseries and pre –school groups, other schools and services 

· Listen to what other parents want the parent council to do and report back to the parent forum on your activities and how to get involved.
I look forward to seeing you come along to support the Parent Council in the future and remember “We cannot continue with high standards unless we have the continued support of you as parents.”
On behalf of the office bearers I would like to thank you for your support to the school and the Parent Council and we are looking forward to you becoming a member of our Parent Council and getting to know you over the years to come.
Kind Regards 
Chair (Name )
Contact details for Parent Council  Office Bearers:
Chair: - tele: 

                                   E-mail 

Vice Chair:   (Name) – tele 

                                   E-mail: 
                    (Name)
Secretary: 

Assistant: 
Contact Details for PTA 
